
 

 

JUDICIAL COUNCIL OF CALIFORNIA 
GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS 

520 Capitol Mall, Suite 600 . Sacramento, California 95814-3368 

Telephone 916-323-3121 . Fax 916-323-4347 . TDD 415-865-4272 

M A R T I N  H O S H I N O  
Administrative Director 

C O R Y  T .  J A S P E R S O N  
Director, Governmental Affairs 

T A N I  G .  C A N T I L - S A K A U Y E  
Chief Justice of California 

Chair of the Judicial Council 

September 12, 2022 
 
 
Hon. Gavin Newsom 
Governor of California 
State Capitol, First Floor 
Sacramento, California  95814 
 
Subject: Senate Bill 1223 (Becker)—Neutral 
 
Dear Governor Newsom: 
 
The Judicial Council has a position of neutral on SB 1223, as amended August 25, 20022, which clarifies that 
judicial officers continue to retain discretion when considering ordering mental health diversion in light of the 
amendments to existing law proposed by SB 1223. 
 
The Judicial Council had several meetings with the author’s office, staff to the Committee on the Revision of 
the Penal Code, and sponsors of the legislation that resulted in amendments that clarify that judicial officers 
continue to have discretion to order mental health diversion under SB 1223, as well as making other clarifying 
changes. For that reason, the Judicial Council is neutral on SB 1223. 
 
Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Sharon Reilly at 916-323-3121. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Cory T. Jasperson 
Director, Governmental Affairs 
 
 
CTJ/SR/lmm 
cc: Hon. Josh Becker, Member of Assembly, 13th District 

Ms. Jessica Devencenzi, Deputy Legislative Affairs Secretary, Office of the Governor Ms. Ms. 
Ms. Natasha Minsker, Consultant, California Committee on Revision of the Penal Code 
Ms. Mica Doctoroff, Staff Attorney, ACLU Criminal Justice Program 
Mr. Martin Hoshino, Administrative Director, Judicial Council of California 
Ms. Shelley Curran, Chief Policy & Research Officer, Judicial Council of California 
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